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General 
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athletics programs are expected to satisfy all ongoing reporting obligations and provide the 
annual presidents’ and athletic directors’ affirmations detailed in Chancellor’s set of annual 
information requirements; the Board of Regents may request that those institutions provide 
additional information on particular aspects of their intercollegiate athletics programs as follow- 
up. 

 
In order to ensure that the Board of Regents is informed and knowledgeable about intercollegiate 
athletics and the role it plays at each of the institutions, each president whose institution fields 
competitive intercollegiate sports teams shall furnish to the Board of Regents, on an annual basis, 
reports that address academic issues, fiscal issues, and compliance issues within intercollegiate 
athletics, including the information called for in the Chancellor’s set of annual information 
requirements. 

 

Academic Issues 
The annual report on academic issues related to intercollegiate athletics will be presented to the 
appropriate Board of Regents committee in March and June of each year, as data are available, 
and will provide data on the preceding fiscal year and on the fall semester of the current year as 
outlined in the Chancellor’s set of annual information requirements. In addition to institutional 
data, the report should include the prior year’s NCAA Academic Program Rates (APR) and, if 
institutions had unsatisfactory scores, a report on corrective actions the institution has taken to 
prevent future problems. 

 
Institutions should adopt minimum standards for academic progress and consequences for failure 
to meet those standards on a continuing basis that include suspension from participation in 
athletic activities. 

 

Fiscal Issues 
While each president is responsible for the operations of the intercollegiate athletic program on 
his/her campus, it is mandatory that there be transparency in fiscal reporting. The annual report 
on fiscal issues related to intercollegiate athletics will be presented to the appropriate Board of 
Regents committee in March of each year and will include the current year’s budget as well as 
actual revenues and expenses from the prior fiscal year. The Board of Regents is to be kept 
informed of any long-term financial commitments that may affect the budget in future years. In 
addition to required annual reporting, institutions shall report to the Chancellor’s Office and the 
Director of Internal Audit all developing or anticipated fiscal shortfalls that may result. 

 
To the extent allowable under NCAA regulations, institutions may agree to waive the difference 
between non-resident and resident tuition rates for student-athletes without charge or impact on 
the intercollegiate athletics program operating budget or the assessment of whether the program 
is operated on a self-supporting basis. Note that the NCAA recognizes such waivers as a charge 
to the ICA program, so that the revenue and expenditure reports for the NCAA will not be 
directly comparable to those required by this Board of Regents policy. 






